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126, Station Road,

Mickleover,

Derby,

DE3 9FN

30th March, 2015 

Space for Cycling: A Guide for Local Decision Makers

Dear Councillor,

Please study the enclosed booklet about how to create a city with more space for cycling – cycling for transport. It shows you, Derby's decision makers, how creating Space for Cycling can be done. Please read it more than once, then discuss it at your Party policy meetings. When we ask you, in the coming days, for your cycling policies for the forthcoming election, we hope you will impress us with your ambition and the quality of your proposals. 

Significantly more government funding for cycle transport is now coming on-stream. Much of it is capital funding. A lot of it will be targeted at towns and cities with strong, cycle transport development policies. As things stand, Derby could lose out, again. 

Most major cities in England are clamouring for cycle transport money and are developing visionary strategic cycle transport policies; London leads the way, but Birmingham, Manchester, Sheffield, Newcastle, Leeds, Bristol and others are also up there. Many councillors in Nottingham and Leicester have supported Space for Cycling and are delivering more and better cycle routes and facilities. It can easily be done in Derby, it’s just that we don’t have a strategy or a plan to make it happen. 

Today Derby is behind the curve with our cycling infrastructure. Cycle transport is growing in Derby, but in spite of your policies not because of them.  Other places are integrating the hugely successful cycle promotion methods pioneered by Cycle Derby with aspirations to create great cycle networks which actually enable more people to cycle. Derby doesn’t do cycle infrastructure and that’s our problem; that is why DCG is asking councillors to speak up for cycling – to make the creation of an integrated cycle network covering the whole city a cornerstone of Derby’s planning strategy which Cycle Derby can then use to enthuse, inspire and support thousands more people to cycle. 

Many of the examples shown in the Space for Cycling Guide for Local Decision Makers are simple, easy and cheap to do. By providing simple measures first, the resulting growth in cyclist numbers can be used to justify additional spending. In addition, special funding is available from several government funding pots, D2N2/LEP, section 106 developer contributions etc to gradually implement more projects. However this needs to be done within the framework of a strategic cycle network development plan. The first thing is to get such a plan written and to make the political climate supportive for cycle transport so that council directors and officers can develop inspirational plans in the knowledge that all of you will support them and work hard to get them delivered.
Please pledge your support to the Space for Cycling campaign and urge your political colleagues to do the same. DCG would welcome an opportunity to meet with individual councillors, groups of ward councillors, or party groups to discuss ideas and investigate how you can support the growth of cycling in Derby. Please write to us at the address above, or via e-mail to campaigns@derbycyclinggroup.org.uk 
Thank you for you time,

Yours sincerely,

Tony Roelich

Campaigns Co-ordinator 

On behalf of Derby Cycling Group
